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Hi Everyone!    

Wow! What a busy time this summer has been.  First, in June was the trip to 
Finland (I loved it very much), then July I was at the NVON meeting in   
Lexington, Kentucky, in August we were traveling to the District Meetings, 
September was the CWC meeting in Springfield (which IAHCE hosted) and in 
October we had our October Board meeting.  I have said, when I get though 
all of these, I am going to take a vacation to relax and recoupñweõll see how 
that goes! 

First of all, I want to thank the members of IAHCE for letting me represent you in Finland at the 
ACWW meeting.  It was so awesome and I learned so much, I hope I can remember some of it.  I had 
never experienced anything like this so everything was so new and exciting for me.  

Everything seems to be going quite well.  The District meetings were well received and I was proud of 
the packets the board members gave to their counterparts.  When I returned home and went through 
the packets, they all had a lot of good information and many things your officers could use in their 
counties during the coming year.  

At the NVON meeting in Kentucky, Carol Whitcomb and I served as delegates from Illinois for the 
business meeting and Nancy Remmers from Illinois serves as secretary for the NVON organization.  

For the CWC meeting held in Springfield, Nancy and I were the co-chair and that was a very busy 
time; all seemed to go well and we had a lot of compliments for the job we did.  People who gave us a 
hand at CWC were: Joan McEachern, Carol Whitcomb, Sandy Bechtold, Karen Zeigler, Alice Groom, 
Marilyn Daughhetee, Mary Lea Prentice, Jan Edwards, Margaret and Jim Duncan, Pat Rod and  
Kathryn McNeeley.   I want to thank each of these people for coming to Springfield to help IAHCE host 
this meeting. 

I hope all of you are getting a good start on the new year for your organization and that things are 
going well in your county.   

I still have many counties to visit before my term has expired.   If there is any way you can get with 
surrounding counties and plan your meeting so I can do more than one at a time, I would really       
appreciate it.  I love coming to the meetings, but distance is very often an issue.  So to save expenses 
and my time, I hope some of you can do this for me. 

Iõm looking forward to seeing many of you at the conference in Effingham in March.  The plans are  
exciting and you will have a wonderful few days learning and sharing.  

I will leave you this time with this little verse:   Friends are like flowers that brighten your day with 
fragrance and beauty to share on lifeõs way.  So treat them like flowers from the garden, 
weed them with mercy and water them with love.  

SEE YOU IN MARCH!  Your President and Friend in HCE,       
            
          Ellie  

From the Desk of the President  
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TAKE A FRIEND TO  

YOUR NEXT  

HCE MEETING!  

Hello Everyone, 

I would like to say ôthank youõ to 
those of you who attended the   
IAHCE August Workshops - and 
especially my 2nd Vice Presidentsõ classes.  
Thank you for bearing with me.  I have taught 
classes before, but this was m first time at trying 
to tell you all      something about being a 2nd 
Vice President.  Well, you found out what I 
know! 

I am working on some ideas about membership.  
Most of us have ôbeen there-done thatõ - but we 
are still members of IAHCE - so we must be    
doing something right!  It is hard to come up 
with a ônew ideaõ.  There is an old saying,    
something about, ôthere isnõt anything new in 
the worldõ.  I know I havenõt worded it correctly, 
but you get the jist.  I hope that our organization 
will see a re-vitalization in the near future.  
Many organizations do not have over 12,000      
members throughout the state. 

Of course, our members are getting older - thatõs 
a given.  But most of us have daughters,     
granddaughters, sisters and friends.  Oh, I   
know-they are all too busy raising kids.  Well, 
didnõt we do that too?  Many f us worked      
outside the home, were famers wives and did 
everything with and for our kids and still took 
time to become Home Bureau/Homemaker   
members.  Why not sponsor a membership for 
some of these relatives.  Maybe they would be 
interested in a special unit, be it a day or night 
unit.  Ask me about some more ideas, or better 
yet, join me at Annual Conference and come into 
the 2nd Vice Presidentõs class. 

 

Hope to see you there! 

    Margaret Duncan 
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First Vice President  
2nd Vice President  

It is hard to believe that we will soon                     
be sending in our registration forms                         
for the March 2008 Conference!                             
Remember, those who send in forms                    
early get the first choice of hotel                        
rooms as well as their first choice of               
classes!  

We are getting excited about the Trade Showñand 
hope to provide you with some new shopping ex-
periences!  Early Bird letters were sent out last Sep-
tember.  These vendors were given first choice at 
renting a space.  We plan to òadd a little spiceó to 
our show with some different sales items.  

First Vice Presidents ð keep in mind that we will be 
voting at the Annual Conference on which  lessons 
we want the University Specialists to  create for us 
.  To avoid the confusion of last yearsõ workshop, we 
have asked for TWO time periods.  The first session 
we will  meet with the Extension Educators 
and vote for the lesson choices.  The second hour 
will be our regular First Vice Share Shop.  BE SURE 
TO SIGN UP FOR BOTH.  See you in March.  

We will be in Destin, Florida in January/February.   
Our address there will be:  Summer Breeze Condo, 
2384 Scenic Gulf Drive #204, Destin, Florida, 
32550.   Phone in unit:  850 -650 -8410.   We will 
pick up email at the library:                               
combwhit@winco.net     

                                    Carol Whitcomb 
 

http://us.f818.mail.yahoo.com/ym/Compose?To=combwhit@winco.net
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EDUCATION COMMITTEE REPORTS  
underage drinking and driving at three Illinois   
colleges during the spring semester of 2007 for 
IDOTõs Division of Traffic Safety. 

Some of the findings were expected, but some were 
very surprising.  No one in any of the three groups 
thought it was difficult for individuals under age 
21 to obtain alcohol.  Students did not clearly 
know or understand what the Zero Tolerance and 
under 21 DUI laws and penalties are in Illinois.  
Because of this, it appears to most of the 18-20 
year old students participating did not take these 
laws seriously.  Some students stated they defi-
nitely would not drive after drinking, while others 
expressed just being more cautious when driving 
after drinking.   

Probably the most surprising (depressing)         
comments to me concerned the studentsõ definition 
of a designated driver.  To the majority of those in 
the groups, the designated driver was the óleast 
drunkó person in the group.  To them, the           
designated driver was not necessarily a sober 
driver, just the person who was not as drunk as the 
others.  For those who work with young people, 
there is a very clear message that needs to be  
communicated - the designated driver needs to be 
completely sober, not just the least impaired. 

As traffic safety advocates, we need to renew our 
pledge to stop underage drinking and driving.  We 
have the alcohol industry and popular culture 
working against us.  It seems our message is being 
lost in the ads clearly aimed at our youth and the 
celebrities who seem to glamorize the issue through 
the media attention their criminal behavior       
generates.  Going to rehab seems to have become as 
fashionable as going to a spa used to be.  We are 
small in number and our budgets canõt compare 
with those of the alcohol industry and Hollywood, 
but we canõt back down. 

I just hope in a future newsletter we are not       
discussing the death of one of these young          
celebrities due to a drunk driving crash.  I have 
been in the field for a long time and I am tired of 
reacting to the latest tragedy.  There have been too 
many.   

The above message is indeed sobering  Keep on  
reaching out. 

   Carolyn Fisher 

   COMMUNITY OUTREACH        

NVON Project in Common         
for 2007  

If you have sent any of the 
òStitches for Survivaló sewing kits 
to Louisiana, donõt forget to fill in 
the form and send it to NVON.  
Any Illinois participants need to 

be a part of the total count.  A printable form can 
be found on the NVON website under projects. 

NVON Project in Common for 2008-2009  

Please work with an orphanage or agency in your 
county which handles foster children. 

The following is Becky Markwellõs Presidentõs  
Message of the Illinois Traffic Safety Leaders: 

Paris, Lindsay, Nicole - all  names very familiar to 
todayõs youth and with more in common than just 
being famous.  All have recently been in the       
national news for driving under the influence.  In 
all the media frenzy, however, what seems to be 
lacking in the reporting is the seriousness of the 
crime each of these young women committed.  
That crime is driving under the influence, but it 
seems to barely merit a mention in the midst of all 
the hype.  I found myself wanting to applaud the 
TV one night when the pundit discussing Paris  
Hiltonõs incarceration did take the time to point out 
that: 1) her original arrest had been for something 
quite serious, driving under the influence; and 2) 
that she could have hurt or killed herself or an  
innocent person on the road that night.  That same 
person remarked that the public seemed             
unconcerned about the original charge and that he 
fully expects one of these young women to be 
badly hurt or even killed if we  donõt start taking 
impaired driving more seriously. 

I hope it doesnõt take a tragedy to wake yup the 
popular culture, but it often seems to be the only 
thing that does.  Thatõs why I am so pleased to see 
Illinois taking the steps it is to keep our young 
drivers safer.  We need to continue to be proactive, 
not reactive, about this issue.  Too many young 
people are continuing to die on our highways as 
we react, rather than work proactively to stop 
these devastating losses. 

To that end, I was privileged to be part of          
conducting focus groups regarding the topic of    
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EDUCATION COMMITTEE REPORTS  
Family Issues 

Hello fellow members:  

I can not believe that it is time 

for a newsletter.  I hope you 

have talked with your counties 

about purchasing the state 

newsletter for your county board 

and your unit presidents.  We in Macoupin 

County have, and I know our members are 

looking forward to receiving the newsletter.  

In December, all members will receive the 

portion of the newsletter which contains the 

information about the annual meeting; that 

is nearly 12,000 people who will have this 

information for maybe the first time.  We 

hope it will spur interest in the newsletter 

and the annual meeting.  Sharon            

Middleton, our newsletter editor, has made 

it so interesting, I look forward to each one.  

As we continue our study of poverty and the 

effect on all of us, I am preparing a letter to 

the Legislators requesting them to visit the 

idea of welfare reform.  As we discussed in 

our workshops, everyone was looking for a 

way we could make a difference.  

Since this type of reform begins in       

Washington then filters down to the state 

level, the letters will be to both.  I also hope 

to work with the Director of Human        

Services here in Illinois.  

This is a big project which can only succeed 

with the help of all of you.  If welfare reform 

was changed to help people who are over 

the 200% of the Poverty level to stay off  

welfare, rather than fail and eventually give 

in and return to welfare it would help      

reduce the number of poor and reduce the 

cost of supporting those on welfare.  This 

would be a win -win legislation.  

Since it is an election year, we could use 

that to our advantage.  
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I want to thank all of you who have sent me 

newspaper clippings.  

Looking forward to our class in March!  

Lynn Kearney, Family Issues Director 

***************  

CULTURAL ENRICHMENT  

I made my first trip with the                               
Traveling Board and thoroughly                                       
enjoyed myself.  I want to thank                               
all of the ladies in my classes for                              
being so patient with my first time as teacher.  My 
thanks to former Director Lucille Michels for help 
in answering some of your questions.  We shared a 
lot of different ideas and some weõll use for 2008 
conference and some may have to wait until 
2009.   

We will be separating quilts into two categories, 
hand quilted and machine quilted, and they will 
be judged as such.  A question was asked about 
wall hangings and a separate category has been 
made for wall hangings of any kind, painted, 
quilted, etc. 

We will do judging a bit different than in the past.  
I would like to have one (1) volunteer from each 
district to be a judge for the show.  I need six (6) 
volunteers to help register, receive the items and 
help display them.  I would appreciate it if they 
were Cultural Enrichment Directors.  Please      
contact me if you are willing to take these          
positions. 

Several of you were kind enough to give me your 
addresses.  I would like to keep a file of all Cultural 
Enrichment Directors.  I placed an index card in 
your folder at the Workshop for the purpose.   

There can be five (5) entries this year in Cultural 
Enrichment Best of Show.  One can be a quilt.  
Please get your registrations in to me by March 1, 
2008 with a stamped, self -addressed envelope so 
that I may send you the tags to place on the items 
you bring for the show.  They are due at the      
conference on Tuesday, March 11 by 10:30AM. 

Our focus this year is a literary project.  I would 
like each county to send me one (1) poem by the 
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EDUCATION COMMITTEE REPORTS  
will be given at the 2009 Annual Conference).  
That will help those of you whose county   
calendar year runs January through           
December.  Hope you can attend! 

Many of you have asked for the DVD, òWhere 
Have All the Pennies Gone?ó.  Here is the     
address for the lady from whom you order the 
DVD:   Joan McEachern                                
 Riverside Dr.    
 Yorkville, IL    60560   
 630 -553 -6407                                    
 e-mail:  mcskikat@yahoo.com 
 Cost: $1.00                                       
 Make checks payable:  Joan 

At this time, due to the vote from IAHCE  
membership, the Homemakerõs Exchange   
Program will be suspended indefinitely.  The 
money (up to 35%) usually set aside for the 
Homemakerõs Exchange Program, will be sent 
to the ACWW.  Thus, 85% of the Pennies for 
Friendship monies will be sent to the ACWW.  

I would appreciate any of you sharing your 
international ideas and any extra recipes you 
might have.  (I know that some of you do other 
countries than what we pick for the state.)  If 
you have any questions or suggestions for 
something I can do to help your county, or to 
make the Annual Conference International 
Meeting more interesting for you, please let me 
know.  Thanksé.  

   Debbie Borries 

(note:  recipes are located further in the     
newsletter) 

   

first of January.  These poems will be put into a     
booklet and each county Cultural Enrichment Director 
will receive one.  If other booklets are desired, check 
with the sales table or send an order to me.  This is not 
a money making project and the booklet for each 
County is free, but the others will have a small price to 
cover printing and mailing. 

Donõt forget Make-It Take-It!  I need some of you to 
volunteer to teach a class.  Make up your project and 
decide how much you need for each,   

I encourage you to keep a journal of your memories, 
etc., to pass on to your family.  As I told those in class, 
we will try new things and if they donõt work, weõll 
change.  Your reports are due to me by January 31.  I 
look forward to seeing what each of your counties has 
done in Cultural Enrichment.  Some of your           
newsletters have said poems - and one or two said a 
short story.  Weõre concentrating on the poem.  I wish I 
could accept more than one, but some counties are 
having a contest to choose which one will be sent to 
me.  Feel free to contact me at any time if you have 
any questions.  My address is:  Barbara Spencer,  
8031 Mulkeytown Rd., Mulkeytown, IL   62865             
618 -724 -4288  

     Barbara Spencer 

****************************** 
INTERNATIONAL  

  It was great to meet my fellow                                                                                                        
            International women at District                                                                             
            meetings!  I enjoyed instructing and 
  talking with so many talented  
  women.  It is an honor to be able to 
serve as International Director  I hope everyone is 
enjoying the recipesñI know many counties have 
not had their lesson on Greece yet.  I am including 
my motherõs baklava recipe and a cookie recipe I 
received from Angie Cushman from Franklin 
County.  I attended their International Luncheon 
in August.  It was so good!  I hope to attend a few 
more International meetings in other counties.   

I have selected a new  country for next year, and 
I will announce it and give out that lesson at the 
Annual Conference meeting in March.  I will also 
announce the new country for 2009.  (That lesson 

STATE BOARD MEMBERS 

Just a note that I read in Franklin Countyõs 
newsletter, Barb wants all of the State Board 
members to have a poem for her project.  So 
heads up, get busy and send her one by   
January 1st.  
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  PUBLIC RELATIONS  

I would like to begin and thank all 
of the IAHCE Board who òtook 
overó by classes at the Fall Work-
shops.  Due to a previous commit-
ment before I became your Public 
Relations Director, I was unable to 

be with you.  I did have a wonderful trip with 
my husband on our trip to Alaska.  I was 
thinking of you all while I was there but the 
sights got the better. 

I received lots of good information from the 
Public Relations classes at these District  
Workshops that were held in three different 
locations in the state.  I had a questionnaire 
that I asked the attendees to fill out.  I had  
several names that could be used for the  
newsletter, but the consensus was to leave the 
name as it is òIllinois Association for Home and 
Community Education Newsletteró.  So be it.  
Several wanted a recipe column, household 
hints, no recipes but more photos and more 
from each of the counties.  As space permits, 
we will try some of these ideas.  If you have 
other ideas, please write me.  Thanks again to 
Treasa BrookmanñDistrict 7, Marilyn   
Daughhetee-District 5 and Bernice Livingston-
District 1 for helping me with my classes at 
these Workshops.   

As you all know, it was approved at our May 
Board meeting to send out the conference     
information to the entire membership of  
IAHCE.  That issue is at the printers as I finish 
up the complete IAHCE newsletter for the   
subscribers.  Your information for the         
conference is in this issue along with all of the 
rest of the stateõs articles, recipes from the    
International Director, what happened at 
NVON, ACWW and all of the counties news on 
what has been happening in their part of the 
state.  Thatõs a lot of news for just $2.00 an  
issue.   

As Iõm getting ready for the 2008 Conference 

and my class, I would like to hear from all of 
the Public Relations chairmen from each 
county to see what you would like at to hear 
in my class.  Questions on how to do anything 
in particular that your position requires, etc.  

There are a lot of deadlines to meet before 
Conference.  I will have a òCheck Offó list of 
things to have done before Conference and 
things not to forget to bring to Conference. Iõm 
looking forward to meeting you all at the 
òHave a Cup of Tea with IAHCEó on Tuesday, 
March 11, 2008 in Effingham and in my class 
on Wednesday, March 11th at 1:30PM.   

Have a wonderful upcoming òHoliday Seasonó. 

   Sharon Middleton 

CERTIFIED  VOLUNTEER                                                                                                             

HOURS/SALES  

 

CVU (Certified Volunteer Unit) 
sheets are due to me by       
January 31.  You may go back 
three years when recording 
your hours.  The forms are in the 
grey book.  Each individual member needs to 
fill out this form and hand in to their county 
Community Outreach director who, in turn, will 
send them to me.  Letõs see if we can turn many 
more hours into the state than last year and 
have more counties participate.   

   Vi Huebner  
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REPORT FROM                        
NVON - LEXINGTON, KY         

JULY 20, 2007  

During this year the ACWW Projects 
Committee has approved monies for the 
following projects:   

Romania: òLetters for the Street Children 
of Bucharestó to provide residents with 
access to literacy and health education 
to help children who have been     
abandoned by their families, to lead 
normal lives and so avoid the feeling of 
isolation and loneliness.  ACWW fund 
the computers, software and books for 
the centre.  In the womenõs words òthe 
measure of success will be if at the end 
of the year 75% of the illiterate      
children can read and write. 

Uganda-Water Supply for Medical  
Centre for pumps, pies, etc. 

India - 10 boreholes installed providing 
drinking water for 846 families.  

Swaziland bore holes drilled then 
pumps and tanks installed for a Primary 
School providing toilets and hand       
basins. 

Sri Lanka received 6 wells in 6       
communities and 10 latrines and tanks. 

GhanañIrrigation Development Project 

Kenya construction of tanks to lessen 
time the women needed getting water 
from Lake Victoria - 4 hours.   

Funding for HIV/Aids Prevention and 
Education Project for a Disabled 
Womenõs Association in Uganda, Ghana 
and Cameroon. 

SPECIAL REPORT  
Kenya - Malaria control project        
produces 30 affordable mosquito nets a 
day for sale.  Project participants are 
trained in production of nets, animal 
health care, primary health care and 
education in prevention of malaria. 

A project monitored by Mercy was a 
Tailoring Project with aims to weave 
clothes from cotton and to use machines 
to make garments. 

Tanzania Project was Nutrition and   
Catering to give women the knowledge, 
skills and equipment to enable them to 
run their own business successfully. 

Romania - Funding for Equipping the 
Resource and Training Centre in Targu 
for disadvantaged women. 

China - Piggery Project and Cataract 
Operations 

India - Sheep rearing/ Nutrition        
Education training. 

Korea - Vocational Training for     
Handicapped women. 

Uganda - Beekeeping and another to 
sensitize communities to the dangers of 
Female Genital Mutilation. 

Papua-New Guinea - Adult Literacy 
Teachers Training plus òTraining the 
Teachersó. 

Peru - Micro-Credit Revolving Loan   
Program and Jewelry using Recycled 
Forest Products.  

Bangladesh - Breast Screening 

Cameroon - Food Sustainability thru 
Plantains and Pepper Production. 
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Rose Keith  1915-2007 

Rose Keith, 92 of Canton 
died October 17, 2007.  She 
was born July 9, 1915 in 
Laurium, Mich.  She was 
married to Anthony Helle 
in 1938.  He died in 1965.   
Rose married George Keith 
in 1968.  Both Rose and 
George were involved with IHEF.  In 1976 they 
were awarded first place for overall excellence 
in Public Information for their slide             
presentation and dialogue òMovinõ Onó.  In   
LaSalle county they started a unit called NEHC 
Couples Club which was organized to make  
future meetings attractive to men attending.  

Rose was very active in our organization, 
whether it was IHEF or IHEA or IAHCA.  Rose 
was the State Treasurer from 1975-1978 and was 
our President during 1982-1985.  She attended   
several ACWW conferences, one in Vancouver, 
Canada.  She served on CWC conference         
committees.  In 1984, she gave the first check of 
$11,000 to Dr. OõReilly, Assistant of the          
Cooperative Extension service for the Support 
Fund.  She was active in Fulton County and  
LaSalle County. 

2008 HOMEMAKERS CRAFT CAMP 

Plans are well underway for the 2008 Homemakers 
Craft Camp.  It will be held on Tuesday, May 13, 2008 
at the Latin American Social Club, Sterling, IL.  Mark 
your calendars now!  Classes will include:  basket  
weaving, oil painting, acrylic painting, appliqueõ, crafts 
using recycled items, holidays ornaments, stamping, 
scrapbooking, soap making, etc.  Plans also include a 
"Quickie craft" table, a pattern/craft magazine/surplus 
craft supplies exchange table, stained glass stepping 
stones, a silent auction, and more.  Lunch will be     
available.  Students may attend one class or all day.  
Everyone is welcome.  You do not need to be a member 
of H.C.E. to attend.  Bring a friend!  Watch for more class 
information and registration forms in early 2008.   Do 
you like to craft or have a crafty idea?   How about 
sharing your talents by teaching a project at Craft 
Camp?  The committee is always looking for new class 
project ideas.  Projects can be almost anything.          
Students are always willing to try something new.  
Teachers may teach one hour or all day.  Teachers may 
also take classes.  If you or someone you know are    
interested in possibly teaching a project or have ideas 
for projects, please contact the following committee 
members as soon as possible:  Karen Nelson (815-225 -
7721 or email: buck02@frontiernet.net 

SOUTHERN ILLINOIS CRAFT CAMP 

Southern Illinois Craft Camp Board would like to thank 
you for your support.  We had a very successful camp.  
Twenty more registered than last year.  

Rozanne Wilkins from Metropolis Massac County won 
the quilt.  She used to come to camp as J & R Craft Shop. 
Yeah! Rozanne!                                                                   
*Camp will be held Sept. 9, 10 & 11th 2008.                   
*Marietta Dahncke and Treasa Brookman are             
Co-Chairmen.  Shirley Porter, Secretary and Imogene 
 Lamczyk as Treasurer.                                               
*Theme for 2008 will be "HEARTS".  Won't the quilt be 
 pretty.  Blocks will be sent out after Camp 
 Board  meeting March 24, 2008.  So get your 
 design ready. *If anyone knows a shop willing 
 to teach a craft please let us know. We will  
 contact them.                                                        
*Schedule for next year is Tuesday Sept. 9th 2008 
 Hamilton, Washington, Perry, Jackson, White 
 and Williamson                                        
Wednesday Sept. 10th 2008 -  Cumberland, Marion, 
 Monroe, Clinton, Bond, Johnson, Pulaski- 
 Alexander, Massac, Union and St. Clair.                                      
Thursday Sept. 10, 2008 -  Madison, Randolph,        
 Jefferson, Gallatin, Saline, Pope-Hardin,        
 Edwards-Wabash, Wayne, Clay, Lawrence, 
 Cole, Effingham, Crawford, Richland, & Franklin. 
So mark your calendars! We enjoyed having all of you! 
The weather was almost prefect this year. So glad you 
all came.                                    
   Treasa and committee  

IAHCE RECEIVES         

PROCLAMATION  

We received a proclamation from 

Governor Rod Blagojevich proclaiming 

October 14 -20, 2007 as Illinois    

Association for Home and Community 

Education Week.  Due to limited 

space, I could not have a photo of it 

for you.  It òcommended IAHCE  

members for their dedication and 

commitment to the welfare of local 

communitiesó. 

http://us.f818.mail.yahoo.com/ym/Compose?To=buck02@frontiernet.net
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 Flavorings (I used  2 tsp. each of first 
 three and 1 tsp. of lemon)                                        
5 Cups All Purpose Flour  (maybe more)           
2 1/2 Teaspoon Baking Powder                                  
Pinch of Salt                                                               
Sesame Seeds 

Beat eggs until light and fluffy.  Add sugar and beat 
5 minutes.  Slowly add oil and flavorings and beat 
10 minutes. 

Sift all dry ingredients together and start adding to 
egg mixture and blend thoroughly.  Knead if you 
have to.  Let rest in refrigerator about 1/2 hour.  
The dough will handle better. 

Pinch off a small piece of dough and roll pencil 
thiné.about 5 inches long and 1/2 inch wide.  Dip 
into sesame seeds and place 1/2 inch apart in    
either a greased pan or use parchment paper.  
Thatõs what I use.  Heat your oven to 350Á.  Bake 
for 15 -17 minutes or as brown as you like.  All 
ovens differ.  You should know how your oven 
works. 

If your eggs are huge, you might have to use extra 
flour.  The dough should be stiff enough to roll.  You 
be the judge. 

CWC CONFERENCE DATES 

2008 - Hot Springs, Arkansas -  Sept. 25-27 

2009 - West Des Moines, Iowa  

ACWW CONFERENCE DATES 

2010 - Hot Springs, Arkansas - April 19-28 

2013 - Shenyang, China 

NVON CONFERENCE DATE 

2008 - Charleston, W. Virginia - July 11-13 

2009 - Belleville, Illinois - July 13-15 

2010 - Hot Springs, Arkansas - April  

BAKLAVA                                                                                                                               
from Lee Beals 

4 Cups finely chopped Walnuts                                        
1/2 Cup Sugar                                                                
1 teaspoon ground Cinnamon                                             
1 - 16 Ounce package Phyllo Dough (in      
 freezer section)  Thaw by removing 
 from freezer to the refrigerator the day 
 before.                                                     
1 Cup melted Butter                                                        
1 Jar Honey  

Instructions:  

1. Grease with butter a 9ó X 11ó baking dish or 
pan. 

2. In a large bowl, mix nuts, sugar and cinnamon. 

3. Cut Phyllo dough to fit baking dish.  (May not 
need to do this. 

4. Place a sheet of Phyllo dough in bottom of pan.  
Brush thoroughly with melted butter.  (Do not 
skimp on butter-it holds the Phyllo dough    
together)  Repeat to make 6 layers of dough 
and butter.  Sprinkle 1/3 of walnut mixture.    
Add a sheet of Phyllo, brush with butter.      
Repeat this 4-5 times (Phyllo and butter).  Add 
1/3 of walnut mixture.  Do another 5 -6 layers 
of Phyllo and butter; then a last layer of     
walnut mixture.  Use remaining Phyllo to make 
the top layers.  Each brushed with butter. 

5. With a sharp knife, cut just halfway through 
the layers in a diamond shape.  (Cut diagonally 
one way, then the other way.)  Bake in a 300°  
oven 1 hour and 25 minutes or until golden 
brown.  (Watch it closely-might be less time) 

6. In a small saucepan, heat honey until hot, but 
not boiling.  Spoon over hot baklava.  Cool 
thoroughly.  Finish cutting through the layers;  
Store in an airtight container. 

 

GREEK SESAME COOKIES                          
from Angie Cushman 

4 Eggs                                                                          
1 1/2 Cup Sugar                                                        
1 Cup Oil                                                                    
2 Teaspoon Vanilla, Butter, Almond, Lemon    

RECIPES FROM GREECE 
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             DISTRICT 1 
Bernice Livingston - District Director 

 

 

HENDERSON COUNTYµ.. 

Henderson County H.C.E. members were very 
busy in July volunteering at the 4 -H fair,   
assisting judges at the fair, and hosting project 
buildings, many members also found time to 
enter items in the open show.  August was 
mainly a vacation month, many units chose to 
eat out, tour gardens, or tour local grocery 
stores.  September is our busy month, we have 
our Big Bake Sale at Weir's Fruit Farm during 
Heritage Trail Days.  H.C.E. members bake   
delicious goodies for this sale.  We also draw 
for the lucky quilt winner.  This years winner 
was Joy Baker.  Proceeds from these projects 
will help fund our donations to college       
scholarships, 4-H , New Year's Baby and 
books for West Central Schools. We have 
started on next years quilt and will be busy 
making plans for the upcoming Holidays.    

  Bev Alecock Public Relations  

JO DAVIESS COUNTYµµ 
Our first emphasis is on EDUCATION.  Some of 
the òLessons for Livingó were:  Massage     
Therapy, Lessons from the Great Depression, 
Groundcovers to Know and Use, Body Smart 
Gardening, Dietary Fat-Whatõs the Flack Over 
Fat, to name a few. 

We finished our study on Nicaragua with a 
presentation by Rev. David and Mrs. Mann, 
April 24 at our 72nd Annual Meeting, which 
was a day event.  The business meeting and 
program was held in the morning , Share-a-
Dish lunch was at noon and the Lesson for  
Living òForgiveness: An Important Gift to  
Yourselfó was given after lunch.  District Direct 
1, Bernice Livingston, was present to install the 
Officers and to speak to us about IAHCE.  We 
are now learning about Greece and China. 

DISTRICT NEWS 
Two  $250 scholarships were presented, one to 
a graduating Senior and one to an                
Undergraduate attending St. Ambrose College, 
Davenport, Iowa.  We had 24 applicants. 

Three $50 scholarships were given to 4-Herõs 
who had received the honor to attend National 
4-H Congress in November, 2006. 

Our Community Outreach projects were    
making 51 book bags and they were presented 
with books to the Stockton Pre-School in May.  
We made 28 Tummy (baby) blankets which 
were presented to Family T.I.E.S.. 

JoDaviess County joined Stephenson and  
Carroll Countyõs HCE with the 10th Annual 
Tri -County Heritage Arts Workshop, held 
March 31 in Carroll County.  The Committee 
met in September to plan for this event to be 
held in Jo Daviess County in the Spring of 
2008.  

Betty Messmer, an HCE member and a 31 
year 4 -H Club leader, was 4-H Alumni        
Inductee of the 4-H Hall of Fame, August 11th 
at the Illinois State Fair, Class of 2007.  Of the 
109 HCE members, 12 are 50 plus year  
members and 3 have 60 or more years in 
HCE. 

Our money making activities included the Old 
Market Day -Skills from the Hills, June 9, Old 
Market Square, Galena.  We gained five mail 
box members through a ôspecial membership 
dealõ that we offered that day. 

We had our Rada Cutlery at Scales Mound 
Stage Coach Days, June 23-24 and a booth at 
Stockton at the 4th of July Celebration with 
the Lions Club Chicken Barbeque and craft 
fair. 

At our Fall Old Market Day, September 22 
(52nd Annual) Market House Square, Galena, 
we offered our ônew member specialõ again. 

Our biggest event was October 6-7, PTO 
County Fair, River Ridge School, food court 
selling barbeque & Italian beef sandwiches and 
ôhomemade pies and cakes ôby the slice. 

  Marcella Arnold, Public Relations 
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KNOX COUNTYµµ 
Knox County Association for Home and     
Community Education has awarded 2     
scholarships for Carl Sandburg College to 
Nichole Thomas and Brian Brown.  The money 
for these scholarships was raised by our      
annual Class Day.  Class Day 2008 will be 
held February 23, 2008 9AM to 3 PM.  This 
is the 25 th anniversary of Class Day.  You may 
contact Joyce Hagerty hag@winco.net for a 
program booklet.  

For HCE month in October, we had lesson on 
tea, which included sandwiches, cakes, etc. 
that are usually served at a tea..  Each unit 
made a Linus Blanket which was displayed at 
the membership tea and then donated to      
Illinois Extension for use during disasters. We 
had 17 blankets made and donated. We are 
also collecting food for the local food pantries 
during the month of October and November.  

In November we will sponsor a Toys for Tots 
project.  On Nov. 17 we will serve pancakes 
and sausage, have  a cookie and candy walk, 
have a silent auction and Santa will visit.   
There will be a toy drop off point.  Food for the 
local food pantries will also be collected.   All 
profits from the pancake feed, and the silent 
auction will go to Toys for Tots.  This will be a 
community project with the Altona Lions Club 
(from Altona, Illinois), WAAG Radio 94.9, The 
Galesburg Archery Club, and 4-H helping. 

 Joyce Hagerty, Secretry KCAHCE 

ROCK ISLAND COUNTYµµ. 

Our Rock Island County Directors began this 
busy year at the District I meeting on August 
23rd.  Inspiration, information, and new ideas 
were on the agenda. Our County Leadership 
meeting was held the next week, and we 
shared the knowledge with our HCE             
fellowship.  

 

Individual Units pulled themselves out of the 
hazy days of summer and gathered for their 
first meetings.  The Coal Valley Unit pictured 

celebrated the 90th birth-
day of Evelyn    Engstrom at 
the Lavender Crest Winery.  
Members of the Unit also in-
clude Lucille Michels, Marion 
Dumer, Claudia Soddler, 

Naomi Schlobohm, and Lois Mullen.  

Our first project, the Veterans Standdown,   
rallied members to participate in Comforter 
tying days and we donated approximately 60 
comforters to the Standdown on September 
21st.  Additionally, we collected hygiene items 
and placed them in Veteran òbundlesó for their 
use.  The weekend after the Standdown, we 
hosted our annual Awareness Day, which is a 
display of our Heritage Skills for the public.  
On the same day we welcomed the community 
with our New Member Tea.  Our guest speaker 
for the Tea was òThe Hat Ladyó, Avenil       
Kincaid, who shared her collection of 50     
old-fashioned hats, antique jewelry, gloves, 
And purses.  Following a light lunch we invited 
guests to attend our Fall Lessons for Living.  
HCE members were busy in October              
interacting with 4 -H groups in the area.  Basic 
sewing classes were requested by 4-H         
organizers and members scheduled a series of 
classes over the next year, with the first class 
accommodating eight eager 4-Hers.   

Preparation for our annual Playcraftersõ Barn 
Benefit on November 15th is foremost in our 
minds as we go to press. Weõre pushing hard 
for a sell-out crowd this year.  The production 
is certainly indicative of our mindset as we 
head into the holidays;  òUh-Oh, Here Comes 
Christmas!ó  

  Brenda Wells, Director of PR 

 

CHECK OUT OUR WEB SITE! 

www. IAHCE.org 

http://us.f818.mail.yahoo.com/ym/Compose?To=hag@winco.net
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WARREN COUNTYµ.. 
Fall is here!  The cooler nights are a delight 
and once again itõs my favorite time of the 
year. 

Iõve had so much fun visiting all Units, and am 
hearing many projects/activities starting up 
again.  Everyone seemed to enjoy the òSalsa 
Lessonó.  I certainly planned my visits in the 
right month, and enjoyed so many varieties of 
salsa.  Only one time did I have the same rec-
ipe repeated.  Doesnõt that tell you how diverse 
we are, so many creative ideas were born outg 
of this one lesson,.  Great job, everyone! 

I want to share just a brief recap of the Boardõs 
recent actions. 

1. Cruising Night, August 3 was not as profit-
able as last year.  After all expenses were 
paid, we only made $80.  Because of this, 
the board has voted to no longer            
participate in this activity.  

2. The Mississippi Valley Blood Drive, August 
7 was very successful with 27 donors giv-
ing blood.  I found so many donors give 
through Blood Drives coordinated by their 
church, work place or organization.  This is 
GREAT!  Because of this though, I have de-
cided no longer coordinate this event in 
2008, which the board supported and 
voted in agreement. 

3. We have nine Board members attend the 
Fall Workshop/District Meeting in Rock 
Falls. 

4. The Board has approved an increase in an-
nual due up to $10 per member (same cost 
for both active and mailbox members).  
This is due to increased costs for paper, 
postage and expenses for District and State 
Conferences.  This increase will be         
presented at our Annual Meeting and voted 
for/against by the entire membership. 

New Directors on the State Board.  Yes, we met 
two new directors at the District Workshop, 

Lynn Kearny, Family Issues; and Debbie    
Borries, International Director.  These gals 
bring a fresh face and fresh ideas to us in a 
motivating, creative manner.  We embrace 
change and look forward to valuable support 
and ideas being shared by them. 

We have coming up our Annual Meeting,       
October 10 and the Craft Show & Sale,        
November 17.  The Craft Show & Sale is our 
big money maker for the year featuring pies, 
cookies, breads, cupcakes, candies, jellies, jams.  
We will have a great deal of fun and make 
money too! 

  Peg Chambers, President   

 

DISTRICT 2 / 3 
   Lorraine Wildman, District Director 

 

KENDALL COUNTYµµ 
Seward HCE Unit in southern Kendall Count 
made colorful òActivity Apronsó for Morris 
Health Care and Rehab Center in Morris, as a 
Community Service project. 

The aprons help residents with skills such as 
buttoning, using zippers, snaps, eyelets, Velcro 
closures and pockets with nesting measuring 
cups, spoons, squeeze ball and plush toys. 

L to R:                
Lois Hansen,           
Seward Unit       
Nevada Wietting,  
2nd VP Kendall  
Phyllis Johnson,  
Resident of Morris   
Rose Buhle, Sew-

ard Unit and Barb Hoffman, Activity Director.  

The Unit also made its annual donation to help 
a 4-H member to summer camp and supported 
òTeachers for Tanzaniaó to help with expenses 
for three science teachers from Minooka High 
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DISTRICT NEWS 
recipient, presented the major honor of    
Homemaker of the Year to Joyce Burright of  
Mendota.  Joyce has been an active member 
of HCE for forty years.  She is active in her 
community with her involvement in Womenõs 
Club, counselor for the Womenõs Clinic, docent 
at the Railroad Museum, Election Judge and 
many other activities.  She is a lifetime     
member of the Presbyterian Church and    
supporter of all its activities. 

She has lived her life on the family farm, is a 
widow with four children and nine           
grandchildren and a member of the Mendota 
Unit.  She is very deserving of this honor.   

After a great meal, the minutes of the last     
annual meeting and the 2007ð2008 budget 
was approved. 

 

 

 

 

 

Carol Elmore, Second Vice, announced         
attendance.  Judy Waldron awarded Unit of 
the Year.  This year the honor went to the 
Handy Homemaker Unit .  They accumulated 
the most points for activities and community 
service of all the county units.  Unit members 
present, accepted the plaque.                             

Eleanor Thomas of the Marseilles Morning Unit 
was awarded a pin and certificate for being a 
member of LaSalle County Homemakers for 50 
years.  Handy Homemakers Unit and Seneca 
Morning Unit each won an award for most new      
members.  Seneca Morning Unit won an award 
for the best scrapbook pages. 

Vertie Carlson conducted a Memorial service.  
She paid tribute to the two deceased members 
of this past year. 

The officers for the coming year are Gail   
Hayward as President; Judy Rosengren, 2nd 
Vice; Judy Waldron, Secretary; Pat Workman,  

School to travel to meet with teachers in    
Tanzania to discuss science teaching methods. 

  Joan McEachern 

LAKE COUNTYµµ 
At he 93rd Annual Meeting of the Lake 
County Farm Bureau, they inducted The Lake 
County Association for Home and Community 
Education into their òHall of Fameó.  HCE was 
acknowledged for their long partnership with 
the Lake County Farm 
Bureau.  President    
Angela Hicks;          
Secretary Bernadette 
Schembari and First 
Vice President Mary J. 
Lester received the 
plaque from Director 
Dave De Young.  Other 
HCE Board members present were Second Vice 
President, Betty Wertke; Treasurer, Florence 
Burton; Cultural Enrichment Director, Gerry 
Henningfield and Public Relations and Editor, 
Mary Ellen Keegan.  Many members of HCE 
also attended.  The evening events Manager of 
Lake County Farm Bureau, Gregory Koeppen, 
read a list of the many programs HCE is, and 
will be, involved in during 2007 -2008.  

 Mary J. Lester, 1st Vice President  

La SALLE COUNTYµµ. 
The 89th annual meeting of the LaSalle 
County Association for Home and Community 
Education met for a luncheon meeting with 
over 65 members and guests in attendance.  
Fred and Sharon Moore presented a program 
on Tumbleweed Tunes, music, stories and  
cowboy poetry of the Old 
West. 

President, Judy Waldron, 
called the meeting to order.  
Pennies for Friendship were 
collected, which benefits       
international projects. 

Margaret Grober, last yearsõ  

Dave DeYoung, Angela Hicks, 
Bernadette Schembari, Mary 
J. Lester 
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DISTRICT NEWS 
She is also spearheading a drive to collect 
òDisaster Sewing Kitsó that will be sent to     
Baldwin, Louisiana, to help those who lost their 
homes because of flooding. 

Our October Craft Day provided members the 
opportunity to learn a variety of crafts.  Joan 
Fleckenstein, County Cultural Enrichment  
chairperson, organized the day and did an     
excellent job in finding crafts that would be fun 
to make as well as teach us something new.    
Beginning knitting and crocheting, a tie angel, a 
quilted runner and the recycling of old boots 
(into a floral arrangement) were just some of the 
crafts taught. 

We are looking forward to the upcoming        
holidays and a blessed New Year. 

  Marianne Eisenbrandt,                                              
  Public Relations Director 

 

DISTRICT 4 
Mary Lea Prentice - District Director 

By the time this is printed, trees 
and flora will be bare of flowers and 
leaves, but the memories of the    
beautiful fall drives I have made while visiting 
my counties in Central Illinois will live on.    
Memories of the counties I have visited and the 
effort members have put into their special     
projects will also live on.   

 Impressive was the presentation of Pike 
Countyõs International Speaker, Synthia Miller, 
a published international photojournalist.     
Synthiaõs power point on Swaziland, Africa as 
she worked there with disabled children moved 
many of us to tears.  Many of the children were 
living out of garbage dumps behind elaborate 
homes of the well to do.  As Mrs. Miller and     
co-workers were preparing again to go back to 
Swaziland they had collected several dozen 
pairs of shoes for these under privileged        
children.  I checked a pamphlet of countries 
where are Pennies for Friendship money goes 
and was happy to see that monies had been sent 

Treasurer; and Kathleen Jonan, Assistant 
Treasurer.  Serving as Directors for the next 
year are the following:  Karen Mattes,        
Community Outreach and Family Issues; Paula 
Freepartner, Cultural Enrichment and          
International; and Carol Link as Public         
Relations.  Newsletter will be done by Gail 
Hayward.  

The meeting was closed with Darlene Hettel 
announcing details of the upcoming 4-H Fair.  
The floral arrangement was given to Judy 
Waldron for her four years serving as       
President. 

We are getting ready for another busy year.  
Some of our community service projects are:  
blanket day, with blankets being donated to 
the Red Cross and the County Sheriffõs         
Department, playing bingo at the LaSalle 
County Nursing Home with the residents, 
working the food booth at the 4-H Fair and 
hosting Cabin Fever Reliever Day. 

We are also looking forward to learning more 
about the Country of Greece and sampling 
some Greek dishes. 
  Carol Link, Public Relations 

 

WILL COUNTYµµ. 
Will Countyõs annual picnic held in July     
consisted of crafts, a deli-
cious potluck       lunch-
eon, loads of fun and 
plenty of fellowship. 

The membership studied 
Greece this year and at 
our October Annual     
International, Cultural 
Enrichment, and      Membership Day, Christo 
Dragatses spoke on his trips to Greece and his 
Greek heritage. 

Marilyn McManimen, County International 
Chairperson, has done an outstanding job of 
informing our organization on International 
happenings, especially the country of Greece.   
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to Swaziland.        

Hancock County has started a unit for working 
members.  These women will meet at the         
extension office for a noon sack lunch for one 
hour only.   Hancock County please let me 
know how this is working.   I attended their 
county planning meeting in September.    

Adams County invited Pike County members 
to a special quilt luncheon and presentation       
October 6.  While there we learned how to 
make a lovely pieced table runner.  Beautiful 
quilts, both old and new were on display and 
stories were told of each.  I showed my quilt 
blocks and told the story of how quilts were 
used before the Civil War to help slaves find 
their way to    freedom in Canada.   

Sangamon County celebrated its 60th            
Anniversary and International Day October 
19.  Edna Carnahan from the Northernaires 
Unit    entertained us by dressing in period 
costume and telling stories of how it was back 
in 1947.    Many of us could identify with her 
hilarious stories!  Peggy Ostermeier and Liz 
Muench showed a power-point presentation in 
the afternoon on their journey to Finland.   
County women have been busy making neck 
coolers for our service men and women in 
Iraq.  I encourage these women and all others 
to keep track of their donated time and send 
these hours to Viola Huebner.    

Mason County also marked a special            
anniversary day October 22.   These women 
were celebrating their 78th year.   No doubt 
there were three generations of family      
members at the same time throughout those 
78 years.  Both President Ellie Maroon and I 
had the privilege of celebrating this day with 
Mason County at the Cup and Saucer         
Restaurant in Havana.  

  Mary Lea Prentice 

 

 

ADAMS COUNTYµµ 
Florence Dietrich attended the annual         
conference of NVON at Lexington, KY.  She 
will be on the committee helping arrange the 
2009 conference in Belleville, IL. 

We took part in the locally grown food fest at 
Washington Park in Quincy, IL.  The purpose 
of the festival was to increase awareness of 
and celebrate local food.  At our memberõs ta-
ble, we hosted an activity where patronõs 
reached into paper bags and tried to identify 
the fruits and vegetables contained inside. 

Seven members of the Adams county board 
attended the district 4 and 5 meeting in Ur-
bana.  Each board member attended a session 
according to their respective office.  Sally   
Dedert and Joyce Hoskins made our           
centerpiece.  Maxine McAllister was a winner 
of the centerpiece door prize and she chose 
Adamõs countyõs.  District 4 held a meeting; it 
was interesting to hear different ideas from 
other counties. 

2nd Vice President Camie Hempelman and 
HCE members had a booth at an event called 
Riverfestñit took place at the Mississippi River 
front in Quincy, IL.  Children prepared letters 
to be sent to our men and women in uniform 
serving our country.  Lessons from previous 
months were shared with anyone interested. 

Mayor Spring of Quincy, IL. proclaimed        
October as HCE month and an October HCE 
month display was placed in a Quincy library     
window.  The display will showcase activities 
happening during HCE month and other 
events. 

Acorn editor, Mary Voorhis was a quest on the 
Mary Griffith and Sunrise radio talk radio 
showõs discussing HCE month and our annual 
Kiddie Bazaar. 

Cultural Arts October event was Country    
Angel Craft.  The lesson for the month of       
October was on care for home landscape.  HCE 
book club is still growing and going strong. 
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HANCOCK COUNTYµµ.. 
Things are buzzing for Hancock County HCE!  A 
new noon lunch and learn unit started in Car-
thage in September and the plans are in the 
works for two new specialty units that will be 
starting in the near future. 

We were honored in September to have our new 
District Director participate in our     Kick -Off 
Night.  As usual, the evening was filled with 
lively conversation and great food! 

HCE Week was filled with several activities to 
promote the organization including holding our 
annual International Night featuring Mr. Arlyn 
Musselman, a local educator, speaking on his ex-
periences in Panama .  HCE members also pur-
chased the book òL is for Lincoln ð An     Illinois 
Alphabetó and presented the book to the first 
grade classes in the county with    several mem-
bers going into the classroom to read.  To con-
tinue the week, members of the organization 
were featured on a radio talk show and our local 
county paper did a nice job promoting the or-
ganization.  Rounding out the week was a Craft 
& Coffee where members and guests had an op-
portunity to make a paper a punch greeting 
card, a stuffed fabric pumpkin, a quilt-lined bas-
ket and a seasonal wall hanging. 

On Friday, October 26th over 40 members and 
guests traveled to Van Buren County , Iowa for a 
very enjoyable day.   Van Buren County has 
been voted the top tourism county six times and 
is filled with quaint villages, interesting history 
and plenty of great shopping.  Our day ended in 
Cantril , IA at the Dutchmanõs Store filled with 
bulk goods and over 1,000 bolts of fabric.  What 
fun!  Our tentative plans are to go back to Van 
Buren County next June for their historic barn 
tour. 

  Susan Sewell, Public Relations 

 

Sally Dedert and Joyce Hoskins (Cultural Arts) 
presented their special HCE month of October 
event entitled òA Bit of Quilts and a Bit of    
Saladsó  Board members prepared a meal and a 
cook booik went on sale featuring the recipes 
used.  All proceeds from cook book sales went 
into the HCE scholarship fund. 

Mary Lea Prentice, IAHCE District 4 Director, 
presented quilt squares and spoke about what 
each different square depicted to the slave  
using the Underground Railroadñit was very 
interesting and informative. 

Several ladies attending brought quilts, placed 
them on display and gave a brief history 
about each. 

Pike county was represented by several   
members.  One of those members, Jan Edwards 
from Pittsfield, IL. won the raffle basket full of 
lovely items. 

Quilt instructor, Joyce Riggs from John Wood 
Community College, gave a lecture on piecing 
fabric in qui8lt form to make a mystery     
runner.  During the lecture, two women     
demonstrated the steps needed to form the   
design.  During this event on the t6th, board 
member, Marcia Schutte was challenged by 
Judy Milfs to compete a runner and bring it to 
the next board meeting on October 9thñshe 
completed the challenge.  Sally and Joyce did 
a marvelous job with their event.  

The Quincy Tumbleweed Unit and Quinsippi 
4-H group together made items to be sold at 
the upcoming Kiddie Bazaar on December 1, 
2007.  

A challenge has been made to HCE members to 
walk the 120 miles around the border of     
Adams County.  Members can walk, bike 
(moving or stationary) to complete the      
challenge.  See, I told you, Adams County has 
been busy! 

  Bonnie Smith, Public Relations 
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MORGAN COUNTYµµµ 
Morgan County Homemakers celebrated the 
70th Annual meeting, June 14, 2007 at the  
Extension Office with members of Alexander, 
Berea, Cheerful, Ebenezer, Mound, Quilting 
Friends and South Inn Morganettes units all    
receiving Perfect Attendance of a sachet made 
by Betty Strawn.  

Registration was at 9:30AM by Alexander Unit, 
with 32 members attending.  Coffee and cookies 
were served by the Board.  Table decorations 
were plants to be used for prizes.  Betty Clayton 
called the meeting to order with the pledge to 
the flag led by Nata King.  The program on 
Stained Glass was given by Martin and Jane 
Jones of Meredosia.  That was followed by the 
regular meeting reports.  The 2007 officers were        
installed by Gene Van Scyoc, HEA President of 
Springfield, giving each a box of goodies (the 
year of the box).  New members and 50 year 
members were recognized.  Eda Johnson read 
the Memorials of five members.  After which Eda 
gave the invocation.  Lunch was catered and an 
update was given by Arron Duffelmeier,         
Extension Advisor of Morgan County.  We      
enjoyed music from Martin and Jane Jones and 
then door prizes were awarded.  Meeting        
adjourned at 1:30PM. 

Morgan County HEA members, Edna Anderson, 
Eda Johnson, Betty Surratt, Betty Clayton and 
Betty Strawn attended the District 4 Workshops 
in Urbana in August. 

International Day was October 18; noon lunch 
of recipes from Greece was served  We have a 
Greek family in Jacksonville who talked about 
his country.  Nick Xanis and his family visit 
Greece several times a year.  He likes to cook 
and has a cooking program. 

  Eda Johnson, Public Relations 

 

 

 

PIKE COUNTYµµ.. 
The Pike County HCE had a very successful    
International Dinner and Program.  Our country 
was Swaziland and we were fortunate to have 
one of our members, Sally Humphreyõs daughter 
as the guest speaker.  Synthia Miller,              
photojournalist and freelance photographer .  Her 
partnership with the Mission of Mercy and   
Childrenõs Cup Mission took her to Swaziland and 
her photos of the children were outstanding.  She 
spoke on supplying food,  medical care and love 
to these needy children.  One meal a day is all 
they usually have.  Her mission will take her 
back to Africa again this year.  We applaud her 
mission and her work with the children.   

About the Speakeré 

Syhnthia Miller is a published 
international photojournalist 
and freelance photographer with 
over 20 years of  experience 
photographing  everything from 
scenic landscapes to children 
with AIDS. 

With travels through Africa, 
Asia, Europe and North America, 
Syndy always loves to return to her home in 
Martinsburg for the peace and quiet that nature 
here in Pike County offers. 

Syndyõs specialty is in working with disable 
children and in 2001, she incorporated a        
non-profit charity called Heartworks              
Photography, Inc. (www.heartworksphoto.org) 

Our units in the Pike County HCE have been  
collecting pennies for friendship and decided this 
year to assist our local needy by contributing to 
the Unmet Needs of Pike County. 

We had eight members and Mary Lea Prentice 
attend the District meeting on August 22. 

  Ann Ferguson, Public Relations 
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